RUBY RANCH WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION
P.O. Box 1585
Buda, Texas 78610

March 19, 2018

David H. Murry, P.G. Project Manager
Underground Injection Control Permits Section

Radioactive Materials Division
TCEQ

Re:  Ruby Ranch Water Supply Corporation
PWS ID # 1050122 / CN 603033564 / RN 102681285
Aquifer Storage and Recovery Feasibility Study
Class V Injection Well Authorization # 5X2500126
Buda, Texas 78610

Dear Mr. Murry,

RRWSC was granted the above ASR authorization on March 16, 2017 for a period one year and the
authorization was extended an additional year on January 25, 2018. The purpose of this letter is to
provide our second required report on the status of the feasibility project.

Our ASR feasibility project envisioned a multi-step approach where we would inject a small volume of
water for a short storage time before extracting it, analyze the findings, and if the results were acceptable
proceed to the next step. Each successive step would consist of larger volumes of injected water stored
for a longer period of time before extraction; follow up steps will be undertaken only if results of the
preceding test were satisfactory. We began the study in April, 2017 and completed two steps which were
summarized via our September, 2017 report. We are currently in step 3 and have injected 5,652,736
gallons into our well # 5 (Trinity) as of 2/28/2018; we plan to continue injection until May, 2018 and
hope to reach 9 million gallons by that time. Assuming the lab tests we conduct on this stored water in
June indicate this water meets all TCEQ drinking water standards we plan to start extracting and using
this water in our system during the months of June through September, 2018.

As we have done in the past we will work closely with Barton Springs/Edwards Aquifer Conservation
District to conduct multiple tests during the use of this water and will report those findings in our next
report scheduled for September, 2018.

If you have any questions concerning this letter please contact RRWSC at 512-312-2725.

Sincerely,

Dale Olmstead, President, RRWSC Board of Directors
Cec:  Joe Vickers, P.G. The Wellspec Company

Thomas Doebner, Treasurer, RRWSC Board of Directors
Kendall Bell-Enders, BSEACD Regulatory Compliance Coordinator



